
Park Brow Community Primary School 
Broad lane, Southdene, Kirkby, Knowsley, L32 6QH 

Telephone Number: 0151 477 8540 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

The Christmas festivities have started and the children are very excited to see the tree up in the 
school agora. As always, at this time of year, I have a direct line to Father Christmas! As you can see 
from the photograph below the children are always delighted when I make that phone call for good 
behaviour and attitude to work.  

 Ms V Roberts 

Headteacher. 

 

	
OUR FIRST NATIVITY 

Well	done	to	our	Reception	and	Nursery	Pupils,	your	production	
was	fabulous.	Clear	voices,	lovely	dancing	and	brilliant	singing.	
Fantastic! 

	
	
 

 

 

 

 

    CAROL CONCERT ST MARTIN’S CHURCH 

Well	done	to	all	our	Key	Stage	1	pupils	who	entertained	us	at	St	
Martin’s	Church.		It	was	lovely	to	see	their	wonderful	smiles	and	
determination	to	get	the	actions	right.	Fabulous	dancing	and	
singing	Year	1	and	2.	You	certainly	made	us	HAPPY		and	PROUD!	

	

YEAR %Attendance 
September - November 

RC 93% 
RP 93% 
1D 94% 
1B 96% 
2C 96% 
2R 96% 
3O 96% 
3B 95% 
4B 96% 
4S 95% 
5P 95% 
5LP 97% 
6J 97% 
6C 93% 
YEAR TO DATE     95% 
National 96.1% 
School Target 97% 

 NEWSLETTER - Friday 9th December 2016 

Christmas Card Orders: You may have seen on the news 
that a Christmas Card company used by schools has 
recently gone into liquidation. I would like to reassure 
parents that this is not a company we use. In line with 
financial regulations we do not pay for goods until we have 
received and checked the goods.  

 

	

	

	

	

	

	



	
Year	6	Science	Curriculum	
Year	6	have	been	taking	part	in	Science	lessons	at	the	new	science	block	in	Kirkby	High	School.	The	
children	explored	energy	within	food.	The	children	burnt	a	range	of	foods	under	a	test	tube	
containing	water.	Chemical	energy	in	the	water	is	transformed	to	heat	energy	and	the	water	
heated	up!	The	children	recorded	the	temperatures	using	a	thermometer.	The	hotter	the	water	
was,	the	more	energy	there	was	in	the	food.		

	

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHAT	DO	I	DO	OUTSIDE	SCHOOL?	

Congratulations	to	Olivia,	Freddie		and	Lola	who	all	competed	for	
Sisashay	Productions	last	week.	
All	three	came	back	with	trophies	for	their	gymnastics	group.	Brilliant!			

																								 																																													
	

REMINDER 

Dogs are not 
allowed anywhere 
on the school 
premises. 

CCTV is in 
operation around 
the school. 

 

WELL	DONE	2C																				

	

O	

Please	keep	
sharing	your	
child’s	
achievements.	

Parkbrow.de@	
knowsley.gov.uk.	

CHRISTMAS	BREAK	

SCHOOL	CLOSES	-	WEDNESDAY	
21st	DECEMBER	2016	AT	1:45	pm.		

SCHOOL	OPENS		-	WEDNESDAY	4th	
JANUARY	2017.		

YEAR	4		READING	CHALLENGE	

Year	4	are	busy	working	towards	achieving	their	
Bronze	certificates	for	home	reading.		Well	done	girls!		

	

DATES	FOR	YOUR	DIARY	

13th	December	–	KS	2	Production	10am	
and	2pm.	
14th	December	–	3:30pm	Christmas	Fair.	
14th	December	–	Nursery	Gullivers	World.	
15th	December	–	Christmas	Dinner.		
16th	December	–	Christmas	Jumper	Day.	
£1	Donation.	
19th	December	–	Accru	Theatre.	Christmas	
Play	and	Christmas	Fun	Day.		
	
Please	Note:	
4th	January	–	Year	6	Swimming.	
	
Clubs	are	cancelled	next	week.	David	
Lloyd	Football	will	continue.		
	

	



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


